
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
The festive events and performances over the past weeks have been a source of great joy for our entire 
school community. A heartfelt thank you to all colleagues for their meticulous planning and organisation, 
which made these celebrations such a success. As we prepare for the Christmas break, we wish you all 
a happy and restful holiday.  
We look forward to welcoming our children back on Tuesday, 7th January 2025. 
 
 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  
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Attendance for week beginning 16th December 2024 

Birch 82.3% 

Oak   85.3% 

 1G 87.7%           

 1S 88.9%            

 1T 98.2%           

 2F 99.5%           

 2G 86.2%           

 2M 88.9%          

 3F 93%              

 3H 86.7%              

 3W 88.9%          

 4A 85%             

 4H 91%             

 4L 86.5%            

 5G 87.5%             

 5S 91.7%   

 5T 89.4%             

 

 6C 98.4% 

 6D 95.8% 

 6F 91.8% 

 

Well done to 1T, 2F and 6C with attendance above 96%. 
Attendance since September 2024: 93.4% 

FOR ALL RECEPTION AND NURSERY CHILDREN STARTING IN SEPTEMBER 2025,  

PLEASE PHONE THE OFFICE TO ARRANGE A TOUR OF THE SCHOOL 

Lenny by Laura 2G, Erin by Angelica-Rose 6C, Angelica by Mila 1G, Rahaan by Anela 4A, Noah by Yasmin 5G, Ethan by Alannah Birch, Reyha by Eylem 3H, Sonia by Emima Nursery 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 6th January  All  Inset Day – school closed

Tue 7th January  All Start of Spring Term 2025 

Wed 8th January all PTA coffee morning 9am Community Room 

Tue 14th January JL Team Junior Leadership Team visiting Parliament 

Thu 16th January All  Pantomime 

Tue 28th January 
All  

Parents/Carers 

Royal Institution Science in Schools event 

2-3pm Community Show 

Wed 29th January  Parents/Carers Parent Forum at 8:50 Community Room 

Tue 4th February Selected chn ETSP Boccia Competition 

Wed 5th February Choir Choir Performance to parents 3:45pm Square Hall 

17-21 February All  Half Term Break - School closed 

Mon 24th March  All  Class photos 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Father Stephen from our local St Peter & St Paul Church led our 
special Christmas assembly. 

Of course, Santa managed to find 

time in his busy schedule to visit 

PoW and present a gift to every 

class; a game to share and play 

during wet breaktimes. Class 2G 

thoughtfully laid out a glass of 

milk and cookies together with 

handwritten letters inviting him to 

their class party.  

He also enjoyed reading the story 

Santa is coming to Enfield. 

AT POW 

Chef Jenny and her team prepared a delicious Christmas lunch. 

Children from Woodlands found their tables set with 

decorations and crackers 

CAROLS  
Around the Tree 

https://www.waterstones.com/book/santa-is-coming-to-enfield/9781849933919


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cracker Challenge 

Here are this year’s Christmas cracker jokes.   

Can your child explain why these are (meant to be) 

funny?  

How many can they (you) recall? 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The POW Christmas café was good 

because I got to complete cutting 

out the bauble so that I could do 

the weave next. Davi 5G 

It was nice to have my parent in 

school to help me!  Aston 5S 

I like the POW café because we got 

to make a bauble to help us 

design a Christmas card.  Nur 5S 

The POW café was fun because I got to spend 

time with my friends and my mum.  Raeya 5T 

On Tuesday the 10th December, year 5 had their Christmas POW 

Café.  We enjoyed sharing the story of ‘T’was the night before 

Christmas’.  

Our festive activity was making a bauble using a weaving 

technique with coloured card. 
 

I liked making the 

baubles because the 

craft was really fun! 

Amelia 5G 

Year 5 POW Café 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Parents Café: 

Thank you to all of the parents 

and families that joined us for our 

Christmas café. We hope you 

enjoyed us retelling the Nativity 

story, singing our Christmas songs, 

and our fun activities. We 

decorated Christmas biscuits, and 

wrote letters to Father Christmas. 



 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 Christmas Café 

Our festive reading café focussed on the book 

the Grinch Stole Christmas. Our families 

enjoyed the story and we showed the adults 

how we teach reading.  Some core skills like 

choral and echo reading were used and we 

explored some different questions that the 

children would need to answer in reading 

lessons. 

 
We then created some festive crafts for everyone to enjoy and take home 

as a memento of our café. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Progress in 

Reading 

Excellent 

Number Work 
Home Learning 

Commitment to 

Learning 

Contribution to 

the School 

1G Aleeya Hunter Mila Arushi Emre 

1S Jamil Samouel Kuzey Mija Seeley 

1T Yamach Hayden Kadija Aylin Carter 

2F Selena Theo Arven Ada Roza 

2G Resmiye Elias Edie Laura Laura 

2M Selen Abdulmateen Malik Dulcie-Leigh Kiara 

3F Aleyah Kevin Ayaz Nathan Cree 

3H Ezekiel Jensila Simay Jaxon Owen 

3W Maryam Skyla Muhammad Mudser Taylan 

4A Aiden-Kaan Elif Altai Lara Jamilah 

4H Nicholas Alicia Era Simal Teanna 

4L Naomi Shania-Rose Joshua Arda Javae 

5G Yasmin Dylan Amelia Jessica Nevaeh 

5S Ayaz Skylar Oscar Christabel Vladi 

5T Mert Sofie Joyce Aaliyah Botan 

6C Nisa Faruk Maisie Noah Angelica-Rose 

6D Halil An’niya Angel Kaiden Esra 

6F Neda Nadinsa Faaleh Oyku Olivia 

Rainbow Alexandro Riley Perence Harper Kamal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Josiah made this special certificate for 

Mrs Sluter to thank her von behalf of 

the whole school for organising the 

Talent Show. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have so many talented children at Prince of Wales and, on Wednesday, we were able to celebrate 

some of those in our annual KS2 Talent Show!  The audience were treated to a wealth of acts including 

dancing, mime, instrumentalists and roller skaters.  A huge thank you to all of the performers for giving 

up their time to put on a great show.  This goes to prove that POW really does have talent! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

We would love to host our own newspaper club and sign up to John Gilbert's 

workshop in the new year, where he will provide a framework and guidance on how 

to run a success newspaper club. Are you a parent/carer/family member with time 

to spend one dedicated morning per week with a group of PoW’s enthusiastic 

children.  

Please contact Mr Bless via the school office.  

 

 

Hazelwood's pupils gather en masse at 

their weekly newspaper club to learn and 

enjoy debate about current topics of our 

world. They were keen to share their 

success and inspire our school pupils to 

start our own club! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


